

## OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000

JUL 1 6 2015

## MEMORANDUM FOR INTERSERVICE VOLUNTARY EDUCATION BOARD

SUBJECT: Department of Defense Installation Access for Educational Institutions

Compliance with Department of Defense (DoD) policies regarding educational institution access to DoD installations remains a priority for the Department. Presidential Executive Order 13607, signed April 27, 2012, required the DoD to create rules to strengthen existing policies for access to DoD installations by educational institutions. In response, the Department implemented enhanced DoD installation access provisions with the issuance of DoD Instruction 1322.25, "Voluntary Education Programs," on July 7, 2014, and has since been working with the military Services and educational institutions to address non-compliance reports.

In an effort to ensure the entire Voluntary Education workforce is knowledgeable of the DoD policies regarding installation access for education institutions, additional resources accompanying this memorandum are provided to further assist in understanding and implementing consistent installation access policies across the Department. The additional resources include: tips and resources links, an information sheet, and an awareness brief (updated to include frequently asked questions).

The Defense Department is committed to providing appropriate and adequate access to DoD installations for educational institutions, to support the professional and personal development of our service members. As such, your dedication to the consistent implementation of the aforementioned policies is critical. Your support of a viable DoD installation access program will continue to ensure that Service members have the information needed to make informed educational choices and achieve significant personal and professional goals.

Please ensure widest dissemination of this memorandum and additional resources to the entire Voluntary Education workforce. Thank you for your continued support of the military community and the Voluntary Education program.

Dawn Bilodeau

Chief, QoD Voluntary Education

Military Community and Family Policy

Attachments: As stated